
ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

ROAD COMMITTEE MEETING 

FEBRUARY 22, 2018 

 
 

The Zeeland Charter Township Road Committee held a meeting on February 22, 2018 at 7:00 

p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. 

 

Members present:  Chairman Tim Barkel, Supervisor Glenn Nykamp, Trustee Chad Overweg, 

and committee members John Wittingen, Earl Mokma and Dave Miller.  

 

Chairman Barkel called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

 

Review of 2017 Road Committee minutes. 

 

Citizen Comments: 

a. Concern regarding 72
nd

 Avenue area with school bus stops.  Possible bus stop signage 

to be placed to deter concerns.  Supervisor Nykamp will contact Ottawa County Road 

Commission. 

b. Discussion regarding No Engine Braking signs on 72
nd

 Avenue and requirements 

would include new Ordinance, signage, and enforcement. 

 

2018 Road Fund Budget: 

a. Discussion of Ottawa County’s road ratings and other potential road condition 

concerns. 

b. Committee member Mokma motioned for Riley Street, from 48
th

 Avenue to 56
th

 

Avenue, to be given gravel and chip/seal treatment. Committee member Miller 

supported the motion with passes unanimously.  

c. New Holland Street, from 88
th

 Avenue to 48
th

 Avenue.  Supervisor Nykamp will 

contact Blendon Township and OCRC on funding participation in chip/seal to street. 

d. Subdivisions: 

a. Gordon Street – shown with a Poor (3) rating from Ottawa County.  

Supervisor Nykamp will contact OCRC to question the Township’s 

responsibility in improvements as it is not a subdivision road. 

e. Chairman Barkel motioned for there to be two applications of dust control in 2018.  

Committee member Mokma supported the motion which passed unanimously. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Chad Overweg – Trustee 

 
 


